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NGCOA Virginia Annual Meeting
Golden Horseshoe Golf Club, Williamsburg, VA

October 27, 2010
Minutes

Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. 

Welcome and Introductions

The meeting began with a welcome from Mike Bennett, and introduction of all participants.  There were 56 participants from 33 different facilities or companies.  Bennett thanked all industry partners and sponsors.


Business Meeting of NGCOA Virginia

Bennett called the business meeting of NGCOA Virginia to order.  He asked Jeff Fleishman to present the Nominating Committee Report.

Fleishman presented the following slate of Directors for 2011: 

Mike Bennett, President – Traditional Golf Properties

Bob Swiger, Vice President – Raspberry Golf Management

Richard Cromwell, Secretary – The Country Club of Virginia

Glen Byrnes, Director – The Golden Horseshoe

Mike Hatch, Director – Acumen Golf

Don Ryder, Director – The Homestead

Rob Waldron, Director – Billy Casper Golf

There were two open positions on the Board of Directors, and the Nominating Committee recommended that the Board appoint Directors to these positions by December 31, 2010.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the slate as presented.  The motion passed.

The business meeting was adjourned.
Education

NGCOA CEO Mike Hughes gave an industry update.  Bernice Dowell of the Paradigm Tax Group presented “Managing Below the Line – Property Taxes Are NOT a Fixed Expense.”  Then Peter Hill, CEO of Billy Casper Golf, presented “Marketing for Bottom Line Results.”

Adjournment

Bennett made brief announcements, then the meeting was adjourned at 11:28 a.m.
Networking Lunch

The Williamsburg Lodge offered a lunch buffet, which allowed attendees to network with each other.

Golf Event

A four-man best gross/best net golf event was held on the Golden Horseshoe Gold Course.  Forty players participated and prizes were awarded at a reception for the players.
